
Road Safety Scheme – Speed Limit Reviews – Statement of Reasons – 28 July 2022 

Delegated date 1 April 2022. 

RSS0561 – A30 London Road, Windlesham to Bagshot (Existing 50mph speed limit) 

It is proposed that the existing 50mph speed limit on the A30 London Road between current 
40mph speed limits near Surrey County boundary with Berkshire (Windsor & Maidenhead) and 
approximately 250m south Jct. A322 Bracknell Road, Bagshot (southbound off-slip road) will be 
reduced to 40mph.  This is a length of approximately 3,400m. 

Surrey Heath Road Safety Working Group, which comprises of Surrey County Council Road 
Safety and Traffic Engineers along with Surrey Police Road Safety Traffic Management and 
Casualty Reduction Officers expressed concern that vehicle speeds were contributing to shunt 
and other vehicle conflicts, particularly along the section between Snows Ride and Grove End. 

Speed surveys were conducted at six locations in June 2022.  Mean vehicle speeds at all six 
locations comply with the current speed limit policy, Surrey County Council’s Policy Setting 
Local Speed Limits.  Surrey Police support the speed limit reduction from 50mph to 40mph. 
along the whole length. 

RSS0564 – A30 London Road, Bagshot 

It is proposed that the existing 40mph speed limit on the A30 London Road between current 
50mph approximately 250m south Jct. A322 Bracknell Road, Bagshot (southbound off-slip road) 
and approximately 190m south Jct. Waterers Way / Bagshot Retail Park, Bagshot will be 
reduced to 30mph.  This is a length of approximately 1,500m. 

Surrey Heath Road Safety Working Group, which comprises of Surrey County Council Road 
Safety and Traffic Engineers along with Surrey Police Road Safety Traffic Management and 
Casualty Reduction Officers expressed concern that vehicle speeds were contributing to shunt 
and other vehicle conflicts along the whole length between Bracknell Road and Waterers Way. 

Speed surveys were conducted at six locations in June 2022.  Mean vehicle speeds at all six 
locations comply with the current speed limit policy, Surrey County Council’s Policy Setting 
Local Speed Limits.  Surrey Police support the speed limit reduction from 40mph to 30mph. 
along the whole length. 
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